SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of a Meeting of the Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee held on Monday 7th March 2011 in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.30pm.







         
PRESENT

Cllrs P N Aldis (Chairman), M Bartlett, P Blaine, D Broughton, D Gale, C Osborne, M Pettitt, M Scott, D Sharman, P Sharman, Mrs S Sutton and G White.

1.  

Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs R Smith and J Welbourn. 

2.  

Statutory Declarations of Interests from Members 

(P74/10)

(a)  Prejudicial interests.

Cllr Aldis (Agenda Item 14) as Chairman of Ivel Valley Cycle Forum.

(b)  Personal interests.

Cllr Gale (Agenda Item 12) as President of Sandy Colts Football Club.
Cllr Osborne (Agenda Item 12) as Chairman of Sandy Football Club. 
Cllr Osborne (Agenda Item 13) as Chairman of Sandy Football Club.

Cllr Pettitt (Agenda Item 12) as Vice President of Sandy Colts Football Club.
Cllr Scott (Agenda Item 13) as President of Sandy Football Club.
3.
Planning applications received for comment by Sandy Town Council


(P75/10) 
Resolved: That the following comments be sent to the planning department at Central Bedfordshire Council:

CB/11/00466/ADV: Advertisement Consent: 1 No illuminated fascia sign and 1 No. non illuminated fascia sign (retrospective) at Budgens Store Ltd, Kestrel Way, Sandy, Beds.
The Town Council has No Objection, though is disappointed that the planning application is retrospective.

CB/11/00464/ FULL Installation of cash machine (retrospective) at Budgens Store Ltd, Kestrel Way, Sandy, Beds.

The Town Council has No Objection, though is disappointed that the planning application is retrospective.

4.    
To approve the Minutes of the Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee Meeting held on Monday 31st January 2011.   


(P76/10) 
The Minutes of the Meeting of the Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee held on Monday 31st January 2011 and as approved/amended and adopted by Full Council Meeting held on Monday 28th February 2011, which had been previously circulated, were signed as a correct record. 
5.

Verbal report from any local member who attended Development Control Committee on any matters affecting Sandy
(P77/10) 
Cllr Aldis reported that there was one item affecting Sandy recently, this being the railway extension car park. This has been deferred due to highway concerns about the capacity of the roundabout at the junction of the High Street and Station Road and the impact of other unresolved applications. It will now be discussed at the next Development Control meeting on Wednesday 30th March 2011. 

6.
Riddy and Pinnacle Management Sub-Committee
(P78/10)

The Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 14th February 2011 which had been previously circulated were received and considered.
Resolved: (a) That the following are included in the agreement: (i) That rather than cost of living increase the correct terminology should be used, (ii) That a site meeting takes place in June and a meeting in October. (iii) If the application to the Higher Level Scheme is successful that the agreement is reviewed. (iv) That the Riddy is promoted to attract more visitors especially Schools and Walks.

(b) That the Management Agreement with the Wildlife Trust is approved for one year from 1st April 2011 and the cost of £5,500 has already been included in the 2011/12 budget.
7.
Open Spaces Sub-Committee




(P79/10)

The Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 14th February 2011 which had been previously circulated were received and considered.

3. St Swithuns Churchyard

Resolved: (a) That the Parochial Church Council of St Swithuns Church is consulted on the recommendations below. 

(b) That the following item should be deleted. That the two conical yew trees which are either side of the footpath are removed and two replacement trees are planted in the near vicinity. The estimated cost to purchase two trees is £300.

(c) That if the wildflower / grassland proceeds, that it is reviewed after 1 to 2 years. That implications with regard to staff time are considered by the Staffing Committee. That the Parochial Church Council provides funding to pay towards the cost of the project.

(d) That the rose bushes from the rose bed are removed in the autumn and the bed is replanted with evergreen shrubs for year round interest and to encourage wildlife. The estimated cost to purchase the evergreen shrubs is £400.
(e) That small sections of hedging are planted along the fence line with Sandye Place Middle School. The hedging to be “hit and miss” to aline with other features on the ground like bushes, trees and memorials.

The estimated cost to purchase hedging is £200.

(f) That a few buddleias are planted in the hedgerow mix. The estimated cost to purchase the buddleias is £15.

(g) That a swathe in the shape of a crescent of wildflower / grassland of approximately 10 metres wide is sown towards the rear of the churchyard. The estimated cost to purchase seed is £150.

(h) That the PCC fund the information board to give details about increasing of flora and fauna within the churchyard.

(i) That a drift of yellow crocus is planted near the flag pole in the churchyard.  The estimated cost to purchase the crocus is £100.

4. Any Other Business

Resolved: That before the Council considers contacting all the Schools in Sandy with regard to carrying out grounds maintenance in the future that a feasibility study is carried out with regard to staffing and equipment and this is included in the Clerk’s report which is to be taken to the Staffing Committee meeting in November 2011.

8.
Fishing Project







(P80/10)

The Deputy Clerk’s report and the correspondence which had been previously circulated were received and considered.

Resolved: That the Fishing project is referred to the new Town Council who may want to find out more information. 
9.
Bridleway 8







(P81/10)

The Deputy Clerk’s report and the correspondence which had been previously circulated were received and considered.

Resolved: (a) That the Bridleway Way 8 Working Group and Open Spaces sub-Committee meet to discuss correspondence from Adrian Clothier.

(b) That the Deputy Clerk should be requested to write to Mr Clothier informing him that the bridge dimensions had been endorsed and welcoming the fact that the work will take place at the end of April.

10.
Market 








(P82/10)

The Deputy Clerk’s report which had been previously circulated was received and considered.

Resolved: That the item be noted.

11.
Youth Service







(P83/10)

The Deputy Clerk’s report which had been previously circulated was received and considered.

The Town Mayor gave a verbal report from the meeting that he had attended on the 2nd March in Dunstable with regard to the future Youth Service.

Central Bedfordshire Council have been given a grant from Central Government for £512,000 per year for the next two years.

The grant is to be spent in seven different areas, these being four youth areas and three activity areas. 

One of the youth areas is Sandy and Biggleswade and this area has been allocated up to £55,000 per year. Central Bedfordshire Council requires one of its qualified Youth Workers to be seconded to the area.

Central Bedfordshire Council is holding a support event meeting for potential bidders on Wednesday 9th March 2011. The whole process which includes bidding and award of the contracts by Central Bedfordshire Council’s Executive is to be completed by the end of May 2011 which is a very short timescale.

12.
Football Tournaments





(P84/10)

The Deputy Clerk’s report and the correspondence which had been previously circulated was received and considered.

Resolved: That approval is given to the two football tournaments on the same terms as previous years at Bedford Road Recreation Ground, the first tournament being an Inter Club 7 a side matches on Sunday 10th July and this will last from about 10.00am until 2.00pm and doesn't involve anybody other than players and parents from Sandy Colts/Girls & Ladies and the second tournament being a 7 a side tournament on Sunday 17th July and this will last from about 10.00am until 2.00pm and this will only involve a maximum of 10/12 Ladies teams and 5/6 under 15 girls teams. 
13.
Bedford Road Pavilion 





(P85/10)

The Deputy Clerk’s report and the notes from the meeting on the 28th February 2011 which had been previously circulated were received and considered.

Members were informed that Cllr Pettitt, Cllr Gale and Cllr Osborne are to meet with Mr Bloss a local contractor to ascertain various costs for works in the Pavilion and toilets.

14.
Request from Ivel Valley Cycle Forum


(P86/10)

Cllr Aldis left the Chamber before consideration of this item.
The Deputy Clerk’s report and the correspondence which had been previously circulated were received and considered.

Resolved: That the Town Centre toilets are opened on Sunday 26th June 2011 and with no charge. 

15.
Press Release







(P87/10)

Resolved: That no Press Release was considered necessary.

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL
DETAILS OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED FROM CENTRAL BEDFORDSHIRE COUNCIL

	DATE/REF
	APPLICANT
	DETAILS OF DEVELOPMENT
	TOWN COUNCIL COMMENTS
	CENTRAL BEDS NOTIFIED
	CENTRAL BEDS DECISION

	28/02/11

15/11
	CB/11/00466/ ADV

Ashleigh Cetrard

Bank Machine

1 The Beacons

Beaconsfield Road

Hatfield

Herts

AL10 8RS


	Advertisement Consent: 1 No illuminated fascia sign and 1 No. non illuminated fascia sign (retrospective) at Budgens Store Ltd, Kestrel Way, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 1 Woodcock Close, 2a Merlin Drive, 1, 1a, 2, 4 Kestrel Way, Sandy notified. 
	Resolved: No objection though Town Council is disappointed the application is retrospective.
	PP&OS

07/03/11

08/03/11
	

	28/02/11

16/11
	CB/11/00464/ FULL

Ashleigh Cetrard

Bank Machine

1 The Beacons

Beaconsfield Road

Hatfield

Herts

AL10 8RS


	Installation of cash machine (retrospective) at Budgens Store Ltd, Kestrel Way, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 1 Woodcock Close, 2a Merlin Drive, 1, 1a, 2, 4 Kestrel Way, Sandy notified.
	Resolved: No objection though Town Council is disappointed the application is retrospective.
	PP&OS

07/03/11

08/03/11
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	


9

